
                                                                                                                
 
                                                                                                            

Kimberley Primary and Nursery School 
 

Newsletter – 22nd June 2018 

                                                                                                                      
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Bramcote gave a lovely performance in their assembly to their parents and carers this week.  It is 
wonderful to see how they’ve settled and grown over the year.  We’ve also welcomed some of our new 

September nursery starters into school for their pre-visits and will soon be meeting our new reception 
intake for September – all 30 of them! 

 

  Attendance 
Whole school attendance 93% 

 
Target 96%  

This week’s winners are: 

Reception and Key Stage 1: Sherwood 94% 
Key stage 2: Newstead 99 % 

   

Well done! 

Stars of the  Week 
Congratulations to our Stars of the Week.   

Idhika Bramcote  
Neve Clumber 

Brody Sherwood 

Sam Rushcliffe 

Thomas Newstead 
Jessica Wollaton 

 Athletics Team Sports Stars  

 
 Mackenzie Headteacher’s Star 

Cleanest and tidiest classroom award: Clumber - Well done! 

 

Thought of the Week  

If you feel angry, what could you do? 
Everyone feels angry and for children, this can be a really confusing emotion 
and one which can cause pain and distress to more than one person.  We spend 

a lot of time in school talking about different things we can do to calm down 
when we feel cross. Some of our children have had the chance to try yoga this 

year as a way to feel calm and others have had the chance to experience higher 

levels of exercise through additional sports activities such as squash, hockey 
and climbing.  Over the weekend, please can you talk to your children about ways that are successful 

for you all in keeping calm and carrying on. 
 

District Sports – 20.6.18 

Our athletics team were determined and showed great team spirit on Wednesday afternoon as 
they ran, threw, jumped and sprinted their way through an afternoon of sport.  We had 5 

finalists of which a special mention goes to Olivia M in year 3 who came third in the long 

jump and Mackenzie who came first in the Year 5 boys 80m sprint. Seventeen schools took part and 
many of our children came second and third in the heats.  A big well done and thanks to Miss 

Bingham, Mrs Garner, Mr Pitman and Mrs Kempa who accompanied the children and to all the parents 
and grandparents who were able to attend 

 

Netball Competition – 21.6.18 
A team of Year 5 and 6 boys and girls went to play a friendly netball game at Gilthill 

Primary School yesterday accompanied by Miss Bingham and Mrs Kelvey.  They had a 
great time and came away with two wins.  Well done to all involved. 

 

Kind 

Prepared 

Safe 



 

 
Maths Masters Competition – 21.6.18 

Ms Forster took a small team of maths volunteers to compete in a mathematical challenge 
against other schools in our family yesterday after school.  She said they performed well, 

worked hard and showed real determination.  They came 5th overall.  Well done to Jude, Saadvigan, 

Teagan and Megan. 
 

Sports Day – 27.6.18 

Just a reminder that our Sports Day is coming up on the afternoon of the 27th June.  
The weather forecast is looking warm so please make sure your child has a hat and 

water to take onto the field as there is no shelter. We are aiming to start at 1.30pm.  
Please make your way to the sports field.  PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON NORTH STREET 

– this will cause a danger for the children as they walk to the field.  There will be no seating, please 

bring blankets or picnic chairs. 
 

Special Lunch Days 
We have two special lunch days coming up: 

Seaside Lunch on 11/7/18 

Picnic day Lunch on 20/7/18 
 

INSET Day – 25.6.18 
A reminder that there is an INSET day on Monday (25th June 2018) and school will be closed to pupils 

as staff will be undertaking training on Talk for Writing.  We are looking forward to learning about a 

different approach to improving vocabulary and writing for our children. 
 

NSPCC – Workshops 

Year 5 and 6 pupils will be undertaking NSPCC workshops next week on Tuesday 26th June, 
this is a follow-up to the assembly held last week 

 
 

NSPCC – sponsorship 

A reminder that children should be trying to get at least one sponsor for their running event in which 
we are raising money for the NSPCC to support the valuable work they do in schools in teaching 

children how to keep themselves safe.  This sponsored event will be taking place on Thursday. 
 

New Reception class transition day 

We will be welcoming our new children who start in reception in September next week.  They will be 
attending school for part of the day and having lunch on Thursday 28th June.  We look forward to 

meeting them and their families. This is the largest intake that Kimberley has ever taken with 30 

children coming to us. 
 

With my very best wishes, 
 

 

 
 

Lisa Turner-Rowe – Head Teacher 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 


